04/16

The faculty of State University met in regular session, February 4, 1916, in the faculty room of the Gymnasium. Not having a quorum present, the meeting adjourned until Tuesday, February 8th.

The adjourned meeting met in the faculty room Tues-day, February 8th., a quorum being present. In the absence of the President, Dr. Pryor presided.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.

The Secretary of the faculty asked if students should receive credit for Military Science and Physical Education when excused to participate in athletics. On motion of Professor Freeman it was voted that the present practice be continued. At the Underwood request of the faculty, Lieutenant explained the present practice which is as follows:

"The number and names of students excused from drill on account of athletics is decided upon by the Commandant and the Director of Athletics, provided that no cadet be excused from drill for participation in more than one branch of athletics during the same school year".

Lieutenant Underwood called for his former motion requiring lawystudents in the College of Law to drill under the same rules and regulations as students in the other Colleges.

Dr. Pryor ruled that the motion be postponed until President

Barker could be present. The following report of Committee of Deans was read and adopted:

"The problem of Senior classification was on Friday,
December 3, 1915, referred by the General Faculty to the
Committee of Deans for consideration. The following rules,
which have been arranged and revised to meet current college requirements, are herewith summitted for ratification
by the General Faculty:

- l No student in the College of Arts and Science or of Agriculture shall be considered a member of the Senior Class in any year, eligible to graduate in June of that year, unless at the beginning of the college year in September, at least 51 credits have been completed.
- 2 Beginning with the graduating class of 1919, no student in the College of Arts and Science, or of Agriculture, shall be considered a member of the Senior Class unless at least 90 semester credits have been completed, exclusive of Gymnasium work and Military Science.
- 3 No student shall be considered a member of the Senior Class in the College of Law if he is obliged to perform more than fifteen hours' classroom work per week during the final year of his attendance at the College.

4 - No student shall be allowed to pursue any Senior subject in any of the Engineering Colleges, or be a candidate for graduation in any of these Colleges, who shall have any conditions in any subject scheduled below the Senior year."

In addition to the foregoing rules for Senior Classification, the Committee of Deans submit the following resolution of the Consideration of the Faculty:

"Beginning with the Class of 1919, 120 semester hours, exclusive of Gymnasium work and Military Drill, shall be required for graduation in the College of Arts and Science and that of Agriculture.

To conform with the recent resolutions of the National Committee on College Entrance Credits and the Southern Educational Association of Preparatory Schools and Colleges, entrance requirements in Algebra shall be as follows:

Mathematics Al (to quadratics), and Mathematics A2 (quadratics and beyond with some review of the first), each to be counted as one unit. The students admitted on certificates shall be required to present one and one-half units of Algebra, and may be given two units credit if two years' time has actually been devoted to the subject, provided that not more that two units credit be given in any one case.

The Committee on Entrance and Classification shall have discretionary power to accept substitute work of equivalent value for entrance credit for foreign language, when special cases render such action advisable, provided the student desiring such substitution is enrolled in a course which does not require foreign language for graduation."

Em fgillis Secretary.

President.